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Several of our issues of the newsletter this year will feature stories from  

the Silverton Appeal to help us remember what life was like 100 year ago in 1920. 

The stories below are from January and February 1920….. 
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Curator’s Corner 
 

In just a few short weeks baseball season will open and spring training is 

happening now in the warmer states to the south of us in Oregon.  As a 

small girl I was taken to McGinnis Field to watch baseball and promised if 

I was good I would get my second box of Cracker Jacks during the seventh 

inning stretch.  (I almost always got that second box.)  From that informa-

tion you can probably guess that I am a dyed in the wool baseball fan, so to 

my great delight and for all of us we have just been given a uniform from 

the 1947 Silverton Junior American Legion championship team.  Duane Owens was a team member and 

brought his framed uniform, a team picture and included a short history of the team 

members and coaches.  The framed uniform is hanging upstairs in the Silverton Red 

Sox alcove.  Baseball found a place in almost every small town, large town and city 

all around Oregon and each and every state.  To have this history of the impact that it 

played in our community is truly a ‘gift’. A huge thank you goes out to Duane for 

sharing his time in uniform with all of Silverton.  As I was looking at the team mem-

bers names I noticed one in particular.  Carl Wickham, who played second base, was 

to later teach at Silverton High School. He also was 

assistant football coach with Tom Cowin and coached 

basketball with his assistant Jack Hande.  The young 

men who played for this team came from all over the 

area.  Carl was a Silverton student who later played for Linfield College, 

Lance White came from Canby, Jim Beilemeir from Mt. Angel, Joe Brock, 

Arnold and Duane Owens and Don Miller all from Molalla.   Pop Delay was 

their coach who set the bar for coaching greatness.  In reading Duane’s short 

history of the players and the amazing lives they went on to enjoy, I have to wonder that learning how to 

work as team members if baseball didn’t have something to do with their success in life.    
 

Chris had a suggestion that we celebrate 100 years of Silverton by 

looking at some of the old newspapers and sharing some of the 

‘happenings’ around Silverton from 1920.  The front page of the 

March 5th 1920 edition of the Silverton Appeal had this article titled:  

Epidemic Now Moving To The Country.  I know that sounds grim but 

as the opening sentence says:  “According to old Oregonians, bright 

warm and dusty days in January and February in this state are sure to 

be followed by illness.”  What caught my eye with this article is that 

some things really don’t change much in 100 

years.  In the lower left hand corner there is this:  

Announcement!  We have arranged with the 

American Relief Administration to issue Food 

Drafts payable in the following countries: GRE-

MANY; AUSTRIA; POLAND; HUNGARY; 

AND CZECHOSLOVAKIA.  Since this is post 

World War I these countries are the hardest hit 

by the effects of the war and in need of the most 

relief.  The ad was taken out by the Coolidge 

and McClaine Bank.  

             

     Judy Lowery 
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          SCHS Annual Meeting - 2019 
 

The Society's Annual Meeting was held on Saturday, January 18, 2020 at 

the Silverton Senor Center. Attendance was terrific….not sure if the draw 

was the election of new officers and board members…..or perhaps it was 

the showing of two great classic Silverton-produced movies from the 

1920’s. 
 

      Officers and board members for 2020--2022: 
  

 President—Gus Frederick Vice-President—Fred Parkinson           Secretary—Chris Schwab

 Treasurer—Tracy Duerst  Curator--Judy Lowery            Membership--Kathy Hunter 

 Nicholas Coffey              Russ Gould                   Ruth Kaser                 Corey Christensen 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

            Your Board!!! 
 

Clockwise from bottom left:  Corey,  Ruth,  

Norm (retiring), Russ, Nick, Judy, Fred, 

Tracy, Kathy, Gus. 

Inset, Chris (photographer) 
 

Many thanks to Norm English 

(who thinks he is stepping 

down….) for his many years as 

board member and officer. 

New Board Member - Nicholas Alan Coffey 
 

We are very pleased to welcome new board member Nick Coffey to our ranks.  A  

native Oregonian, Nick was born in Albany.  Even better, his mother Rose was born 

in Silverton and is a cousin of our own Norm English. Nick attended schools in      

Albany, Jefferson and Stayton. After graduation, Nick worked at a few jobs, but came 

to the realization that he wanted to own his own business.  He opened his first in 

Springfield and a second in Stayton.  Eventually he  moved to Silverton and in May 

2016 he opened his current enterprise,  Astonishing Adventures.  Nick soon  joined 

the Silverton Sidewalk Shindig as a  volunteer and quickly became the event Coordi-

nator and the committee Chairperson. The Silverton Sidewalk Shindig takes place  

annually on the first Saturday of October and is the biggest single day event in Silverton.  Nick says the   

Shindig is Silverton’s version of the Mardi Gras, with live music all day and fun for the entire family.  That’s 

the spirit we like! You know, if you have been in Nick’s shop, that he  loves vintage world items,  music, art 

and pop culture,  He joined SCHS to learn more about the history of this amazing town and  community.  

Welcome Nick! 
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    SCHS at Willamette Heritage Center 
 

Once again, SSHS is proud to participate in the annual 

Willamette Heritage Center Invitational Exhibit.  This 

year’s theme is “Join the Club!,” focusing on how service 

groups shape the identity of a community.  We chose to 

tell the story of Silverton’s Rotary club, relating quite 

nicely with Salem Rotary’s 100th anniversary display.  

The event runs until April 18, 2020, Monday through     

Saturday, 10 am to 5 pm.  Free admission with SCHS 

membership. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Dear members:  we have been gradually transitioning our membership due dates so that they will 
all be up for renewal at the first of each year. (The advantage for you is, that  
several memberships have gotten an extra month or two!)  Hopefully, this will not cause  confu-
sion….it will certainly make it easier for us (and hopefully, you) to keep track of our memberships. 
Please call us with your questions: 503-873-7070.     

And as always, we are so very grateful to all of you for your support! 
 

     

     
 

   

 

 

Judy, as usual, working diligently on our display at Mission Mill.  The final result is appreciated by Fred.  

We hope you will go see this and the other displays. 

Several excerpts from the writings of Silverton’s own Timothy W. 

Davenport are included in the recent Winter issue of the Oregon     

Historical Quarterly’s special issue on White Supremacy and      

Resistance. T.W. became interested in anti-slavery politics after 

settling in the area in 1852.  He was also a contributor to the  

magazine on the subject in the early 1900’s. 

 

Davenport was active in Silverton’s social scene, joining other 

prominent locals to form the Silverton Liberal Union. The organi-

zation was a precursor to the Oregon State Secular Union, which 

became a major voice of the so-called free-thought movement in 

Oregon during the late nineteenth century.  

https://oregonencyclopedia.org/articles/union/
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Museum Opening for 2020 Season! 

First Ladies in Residence 
 

In recognition of this election year, our main display case in the living room is once again being graced by our  

collection of First Lady dolls, lovingly styled and dressed by long time Silverton resident, Mary Ruhl Dodds. The 

consummate homemaker, she is remembered by her family as “always working on something.”  We are fortunate 

to have these amazing examples of her handiwork. You must come see them in person to truly appreciated them.   

Our volunteers will be on site beginning Saturday, March 7, from 1 to 4 pm. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The collection, which was donated to the Museum in 1998,  

includes all the First Ladies, and acting First ladies, from Martha 

Washington up to Hilary Clinton.  We would love to bring the   

collection up to date but as yet we have not had any takers.  
 

In the early days of the United States republic, there was no  

generally accepted title for the wife of the President. Many early 

first ladies expressed their own preference for how they were   

addressed, including the use of such  titles as "Lady," "Mrs. President," 

"Mrs.  Presidentress" and "Queen," as in the case of Dolley Madison.  
 

Supposedly, Harriet Lane, niece of President James Buchanan, was the first woman to be called First Lady in the 

press. The phrase appeared in Frank Leslie's Illustrated Monthly in 1860, when he wrote, "The Lady of the White 

House, and by courtesy, the First Lady of the Land."   
 

The title actually first gained nationwide recognition in 1877, when Mary C. Ames wrote an article in the New 

York City newspaper The Independent describing the inauguration of President Rutherford B. Hayes. She used the 

term to describe his wife, Lucy Webb Hayes. Mrs. Hayes was a tremendously popular first lady, and the frequent 

reporting on her activities helped spread use of the term outside Washington.  After that the term First Lady was 

applied retroactively to all predecessors. 

 

 

 

Junior volunteer Clara Feller, helped 

with setting up the display.   

We had fun! 



 

428 South Water Street 

Silverton OR 97381 

  

office phone  503-873-7070 

Email us    

 Silverton.museum@live.com 

 

Your S.C.H.S. Board 
Gus Frederick   President 

Vacant    Past-Pres. 

Fred Parkinson   Vice-Pres. 

Chris Schwab         Secretary 

Tracy Duerst   Treasurer 

Judy Lowery   Curator 

Kathy Hunter         Membership 

 Board Members 

Ruth Kaser 

Corey Christensen    

Russ Gould 

Nick Coffey 

If you received an  

overdue notice with your 

newsletter, we appreciate 

your prompt response.   

Thank you! 

 

 

 

Thank you to our new and renewing members,  

our generous donors and to anyone who has  

given anonymously to the Museum or any of its projects. 

You’re the best!! 
 

 Aileen Conrad    Clara Feller  Linda McClure Wiley  

 Kirk Hartman    Fred and Ruth Kaser Becky Harrison  

 Norma Larsen Halseth   Dawn Juliano  Christena Brooks Family

 Bob and Donna Eberle   Bill Kleeman  Kelly and Jim Miller

 Luanne Crail         Marlene Hanson Verna and Pat Wolfard  

 Nellie Graves    Judy Lowery   GeerCrest Farm 

 Jeff and Cindy Lampa   Chris Schwab  Mary Rose Brandt  

 Janis Carroll    Sherry Hoefel  David and Poppy Shell  

 Russ Gould    Tavis Betoli-Lotten Bob and Marilyn Dedrick 

 The Gordon House Conservancy         Lisbeth Claus and Robert Hector      

 Pamela Lindholm-Levy           Andy and Rhonda Bellando 

 Kate Schwab and Paul Groendes         Silverton Art and Frame  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Happy Birthday, Oregon! 
         

Celebrating Over 45 Years in the Community 

WWW.SILVERTONMUSEUM.ORG 
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